ROCKY MOUNTAIN CHAPTER VIETNAM HELICOPTER PILOTS ASSOCIATION 17 AUGUST 2022

<u>Call to Order</u>: Dale House, Pres., called the meeting to order at 1007 Hrs at American Legion Post No. 1, I-25 & Yale. He led the Pledge of Allegiance. Self-introductions were waived.

Dale House, President, noted that that those present represented a quorum for voting purposes.

Those Present:

Bill Bates Cliff Lawson Richard Overstake
Rick Beaver Greg Mann Michael Poindexter
Carlo Cavalluzzi George Mayl Chris Towne

Dale House Doug Neil
Phil Lanphier Terry Olson

Zoom Attendees:

John Hargleroad Don Kent

Meeting Minutes: The July 2022 Meeting Minutes were accepted.

Treasurer's Report: The Treasurer's report for July 2022 was not presented.

Old Business

- Carl Cavalluzzi said that we have a good inventory of medium and small chapter logo items. Chapter family members can buy chapter items.
 - 200 Coins and 120 Patches are available.
 - Ordering additional museum merchandise is not appropriate at this time.
- Dale noted that our WEB Site is renewed with GoDaddy.
- One model was sold at the Rocky Mountain air show, Bill Robie will not be ordering any additional models due to vendor issues.
- The museum display at the Rocky Mountain Air show was a success. Read Dale House's after action report.
 - Gary Worthy's OH-6 (flyable) piloted by Roddy Dill was a key attraction.
- The RMCVHPA wants to acknowledge the outstanding contribution made by Gary Worthy, Roddy Dill and his team in contributing to the success of the museum at the Rocky Mountain air show.

- We need to send Gary Worthy and his team a letter of appreciation along with RMCVHPA coins and patches.
- A model and letter (plaque) of appreciation needs to be given to Weir Trucking for providing their tractor and driver to transport the museum.
- Rich Norloff is a new chapter member.

Event Schedule

Nothing scheduled at this time (note Cherry Creek School District item below).

NEW BUSINESS:

- No updates from Charles Bogle on the successful opening of the National Vietnam War Memorial in Mineral Wells, TX. VHPA management appears to be focused on Texas Tech.
- George Mayl advised members to be aware that the VA is providing monetary compensation for additional and various maladies incurred in the combat zone of Vietnam. RMCVHPA members should check the VA WEB Site and VA Life to address their individual concerns.
- Cherry Creek School District has invited RMCVHPA to display the museum during their "Military and Veterans Appreciation Day" activities scheduled for October 1, 12:00-3:30 PM. Dale House will coordinate with CCS for the location.
- Friday, August 19 is National Aviation Day. Wings Over the Rockies is providing an optional donation day for guests.
- Terry Olson and Doug Neil reported that they will continue to follow up with Eric Atwood, CFO and Chuck Stout, Curator as to displaying the RMCVHPA museum at Wings over the Rockies.
- The Christmas Party at Greg Mann's in scheduled for December 3.

Next Meeting:

• The next monthly meeting will be on Wednesday, September 21, 2022 at 1000 HRS at American Legion Post #1, I-25 and Yale.

Adjournment:

Dale adjourned the meeting at 1118 HRS.

Submitted by Doug Neil Secretary dneil196@gmail.com